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invention relates to a semi-fastening ball lock
connector, more particularly to a connector for
coupling a first member with a second member.
A conventional connector for coupling a first
member with a second member is shown in FIG.
6. A T-shaped clip 7b is provided at one end of
the first member 7a of the connector 7. One leg
of the clip 7b is inserted into a slot 8b of a first
aperture 8a in the second member 8. A diameter
of the clip 7b is greater than a diameter of the
slot 8b of the first aperture 8a. The clip 7b is
secured in the slot 8b of the first aperture 8a by
means of a locking portion 9a of the clip 7b. The
conventional connector 7 is further provided
with an unlocking guide portion 10a on a second
leg of the clip 7b. The guide portion 10a is
received in a channel portion 6a of a retainer 6
which is secured to the second member 8. A
diameter of the unlocking guide portion 10a is
greater than a diameter of the channel portion
6a. When the connector 7 is assembled to the



second member 8, the unlocking guide portion
10a is guided into a guide portion 6b of the
retainer 6 and then biased. The locking portion
9a of the clip 7b is retained by the guide portion
6b and thus the connector 7 is secured to the
second member 8. The conventional connector 7
has a disadvantage in that the clip 7b is easily
disengaged from the first aperture 8a due to
external force such as vibration or shock applied
to the second member 8. A lead conductor 16 is
inserted into a slot 15a in an insulation housing
15 of an IC and a head 16b of the lead conductor
16 protrudes from the insulation housing 15.
When the conventional connector 7 is used to
couple the insulation housing 15 with the second
member 8, the clip 7b may be disengaged from
the first aperture 8a due to external force.
Another conventional connector for coupling a
first member with a second member is disclosed
in U.S. Pat. No. 4,352,538. A T-shaped retainer
has a hook portion which is inserted into a
second aperture in a second member and has a
hole in which a first aperture in a
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